I’m delighted to be here to give my support to the leadership of David your Rector and the members of the Vestry in carrying forward this Development Programme.

Programmes like this are part of the life of every growing church.  But they are never easy.  Inevitably it feels as if the focus is on what it takes to sustain the life of your congregation into the future - about money and giving.  It is about that of course.  We receive from the past this building - now restored to beautiful condition.  We are a community of faith called to mission in this community.  All of that requires resources.  The church is an extraordinary institution - sustained entirely by the loving commitment and the sacrificial generosity of its people.  The Development Programme challenges us to respond to those challenges in our generation.

But the challenges of our faith are much more fundamental than that.  I want to focus on two of them.

Secular attitudes change the way we think about things - almost without us realising that it is happening.  Choice - the freedom to choose - is a core value of today’s society.  Sometimes it’s seen as one of the essential freedoms - sometimes it is ‘doing what we want with what is our’s’.  But the Bible teaches us to think differently.  We don’t own things - certainly not in that possessive sense which entitles us to do what we want with them.  We receive gifts - natural abilities, education, life experience and wealth.  At every Eucharist we say, ‘all things come from you and of your own we give you’.  We are reminding ourselves that gifts received are to be offered back in thanksgiving - not possessed as ours for our benefit alone.

The second challenge is more directly related to our wealth - it is about how we respond to the call to give.  Almost always in Development or Stewardship Programmes, there are lots of figures.   We learn about how much it costs to run the church - what the shortfall is - what the future trends are.  That is important information.  But the Christian way of giving is different.  We give thankfully in response to what we have received - not in response to a call to make up a budget shortfall.  It is very different.  The giving is what is important - not just the financial needs of the congregation.

